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11 September 2024 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI635110412 

Thank you for your request for information relating to Street Votes.

You have requested the following information:

My query relates to your local authority's policy on Street Votes - where a vote is held to
allow the residents of a street to give themselves the right to extend or redevelop their
properties. This 
could include building a mansard roof. An extension. Or building housing on land currently
occupied by derelict alleys or disused garages. 

The Levelling-up and Regeneration Act 2023 included provision for Street Vote
Development Orders, though the new Government has not yet announced if it will proceed
with implementing this or not. 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2023/55 

Please advise: 

1. Has your local authority stated an opinion on street votes? Specifically, did you respond
to the official consultation on Street Vote Development Orders? 

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/street-vote-development-orders-
consultation/street-vote-development-orders 



If so please send me a copy of your response. 

2. I understand that regardless of Street Vote Development Orders legislation being
implemented, individual local authorities could choose to introduce a similar arrangement
of their own volition. This could be done by allowing a local poll under Section 116 of the
Local Government Act 2003 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2003/26/section/116?timeline=false&view=plain 

and then issuing Local Development Orders to reflect what the residents voted for.
https://www.local.gov.uk/pas/topics/local-development-orders/local-development-orders. 

Have you held any such street votes? Do you have any plans to allow street votes in future?

In response to your request, we advise Coventry City Council did not provide a response to the
consultation. Furthermore, the Council has not introduced any measures through Local
Development Orders to use street votes ahead of any Street Vote Development Orders.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to
re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 

For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and   Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email:  infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully 
  

Information Governance 


